
                  Northfield St Nicholas Primary Academy 

Remote Home Learning Agreement (Nursery and Reception) 

 

We have detailed below what you can expect from us where your child is self-isolating at home. Where a whole class or bubble are 

having to self- isolate the staff from that bubble or class will also be at home self-isolating and thus working from home. In this instance 

we will be able to answer any queries you have within 2 days. However, where individual children are self-isolating the staff will still be 

working at school and will not be able to respond as quickly as they will have teaching responsibilities during the day. In this instance we 

will respond to any queries within 5 days.  

 

Where a whole class or bubble are self-isolating at home 

● Teachers will use Tapestry to upload work each day  
 
● Teachers will check the work completed and provide feedback within 2 days of the work being submitted. This 

may be feedback to the whole class, a group or individuals as appropriate 
 
● Please note that staff will only be checking and responding to queries on Tapestry between the hours of 

8.30am and 4pm, Monday to Friday.   
 

● Children will be expected to adhere to the Acceptable Use Guidelines. These will have been discussed with the 
children in school previously but will also be uploaded as the first task on the first day of absence. We would be 
grateful if parents/carers could discuss these with the children as well.  
 

● The class teacher or a member of the pastoral team will also call each family within 2 days of the class having 
to self- isolate to check on their wellbeing and to answer any questions the family may have. The pastoral team 
will maintain regular contact with any vulnerable children/families. Class teachers will communicate with other 
children/families via Tapestry or by phone where children/families do not have access to a laptop/tablet and 
the internet at home.  
  

● Where children do not have access to a laptop/tablet and the internet at home we will provide a pack of work 
in paper form. This should be returned when the children return to school. We will quarantine this for 72 hours 
and then provide feedback to the children on the work completed.  

 

Where individual children are self -isolating   

● Teachers will use Tapestry to upload work on a daily basis 

 

● Teachers will check the work completed and answer any questions on a weekly basis 

 

● Children will be expected to adhere to the Acceptable Use Guidelines. These will have been discussed with the children in 

school previously but will also be uploaded as the first task on the first day of absence. We would be grateful if 

parents/carers could discuss these with the children as well.  

 

● Where children do not have access to a laptop/tablet and the internet at home we will provide a pack of work in paper 

form. This should be returned when the children return to school. We will quarantine this for 72 hours and then provide 

feedback to the children on the work completed.  

 

Where children are absent from school for a reason not related to COVID19  

 

● We assume that the child is unwell and thus not able to do school work. Therefore, we will not provide remote learning in this 

instance.  


